
To: Prime Minister of the Kingdom of Cambodia, Mr. Hun Manet

E-mail: info@pressocm.gov.kh; pressocm@gmail.com

Copy to:
Embassy of Cambodia Brussels

E-mail: camemb.bel@mfaic.gov.kh
(Plaats, datum)

Prime Minister of the Kingdom of Cambodia: Mr. Hun Manet

I am writing to express my grave concern about the arbitrary arrest and detention of Chhim Sithar, the leader of the Labor Rights Supported Union of Khmer Employees (LRSU) of NagaWorld. On 25 May 2023, the Phnom Penh municipal court sentenced Sithar to two years in prison, solely for her human rights work.

I therefore urge you to ensure the immediate and unconditional release of Chhim Sithar. I further call on you to reform legislation that could be used to criminalize demonstrations, including criminal code articles 494 and 495, and to ensure their compliance with international human rights law and standards

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter.

Yours sincerely,

(Naam, adres)


